Village of Briarcliff Manor, New York

Planning Board Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, June 9, 2015 
A regular meeting of the Planning Board of the Village of Briarcliff Manor, 1111 Pleasantville Road, Briarcliff Manor, New York 10510, was held in the Municipal Building on Tuesday, June 9, 2015 at 7:30pm.

Members Present:
Edward Nolan, Chairman
Stuart Halper, Member
Steven Vescio, Member
Sabine Werner, Alternate Member
Also Present:

Gerald Quartucio, Zoning Inspector
Christine Dennett, Village Clerk



Sarah Yackel, Village Planning Consultant
Absent:

Shelley Lotter, Member



Richard Pastore, Member
Dan Pozin, Village Attorney

Call to Order: Chairman Nolan called the meeting to order at 7:30pm.  
PB-1-2015 – JOE PANDOLFO (CHATTERBOX 54) –SIGN PERMIT APPROVAL:  The Planning Board reviewed an application for a Sign Permit.  The property is located at 1201-1203 Pleasantville Road.
Mr. Joseph Pandolfo, Owner, explained the proposed signage.  

The Board had general discussion regarding the proposed sign and the lighting.  The Board requested details on lighting and color and that the sign be carved wood with a white background with burgundy lettering without lighting.  They further requested the awning match exactly what was approved at the previous meeting.   
PB-13-2005 PAC WATER CORP- SUBDIVISION: The Planning Board reviewed an application for a re-approval of a conservation subdivision for a 26 acre property located on Cedar Drive East and Long Hill Road East.  Final conservation subdivision plat approval for the premises was dated October 9, 2007 and a seventh approval was granted on May 13, 2014.  
Mr. Mike Kolba of John Meyer Consulting explained the proposed request for a reapproval.  

Zoning Inspector Quartucio stated the Village Board amended the Steep Slopes and Wetlands laws but they didn’t affect the application.  
Upon motion by Member Vescio, seconded by Member Halper, the Board voted unanimously to schedule a Public Hearing for July 14, 2015 at 7:30pm.  

PB-3-2015 – USOV – VILLAGE CODE CHAPTER 220-9.2 MANDATORY TREE PLANTING PLAN (MTPP): The Planning Board reviewed an application for a tree planting plan to construct a new single family dwelling.  The property is located at 363 Long Hill Road.  

Village Planning Consultant Yackel stated the Gross Floor Area worksheet was amended and the house was less than 10,000 square feet.  She stated the only action needed by the Board was a Mandatory Tree Planting Plan.  
Mr. Dean Puschlar of Studor Designs explained the proposed MTPP and stated that 67 trees were required and 83 were proposed.  

The Board had general discussion regarding visibility of the house from neighboring homes.  

Village Planning Consultant Yackel stated the Applicant satisfied the questions she raised in her memorandum and they met all the requirements.  

Upon motion by Member Vescio, seconded by Member Halper, the Board voted unanimously to approve the application as submitted.  
VILLAGE ENGINEER’S REPORT:  
· The County will be repaving the Pleasantville Road and North State Road intersection.  
Chairman Nolan requested the porta potty on Ridgecrest Road be moved to a less visible location.    

MINUTES

Upon motion by Member Vescio, seconded by Alternate Member Werner, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of May 2015.  
ADJOURNMENT

Upon motion by Member Vescio, seconded by Alternate Member Werner, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 8:20pm.  
Respectfully submitted by,

Christine Dennett

Village Clerk
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